

## October 2024



## WESLEY SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

## **Mission Update**

I'm happy to announce that our VBS rabbit friends officially have their new habitat area at the Family Farm Education Center. The money raised for these animals was able to purchase them new fencing, hay, and a roof for a much larger walk- in enclosure. It is also now located closer to their pig, and goat friends for better protection from predators. Farm owners Jenn and Beth thank us all for helping them with this year's farm need.





## How is it going?

Wesley Sunday School has created a Middle School room for all our 6<sup>th</sup>, 7<sup>th</sup>, and 8<sup>th</sup> graders. We allowed this age group to design the placement of the furniture in their room. As well as they have enjoyed having the opportunity to be responsible for their own area clean up duties each week. The Middle Schoolers were also able to participate in the Croc Walk event with the older teens and young adults last week, to help begin building their relationship with the next level of learning friends. While our younger Sunday Schoolers helped cheer on their special walk-a- thon.

All Sunday School rooms are working hard to understand Bible stories about Moses this fall. So far, they have made Moses float down our pretend Nile River, learned how to use Egyptian Hieroglyphics to write a prayer to God, played a few games in Midian (outside) before traveling back to Egypt (upstairs), as well as learned how to use the maps at the back of our Bibles to locate where these stories were taking place.

Our hope is to end our Moses Bible Story unit with a special walking field trip over to the Worcester Art Museum. We would like to see if we are able to view, and connect any ancient artwork, history, or geography back to one or more of Moses stories. The date for this special field trip will be out shortly.

Rhianna

<u>Director:</u> Rhianna Burke <u>Email:</u> education@wesleyworc.org